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Friday, 23 April, 2021

Working so that our students feel they are known, understood, valued and learning.

The Greatest Commandment

But when the Pharisees heard that he had silenced the
Sadducees, they gathered together. And one of them, a lawyer,
asked him a question to test him. “Teacher, which is the great
commandment in the Law?” And he said to him, “You shall love
the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and
with all your mind. This is the great and first commandment.
And a second is like it: You shall love your neighbor as yourself.
On these two commandments depend all the Law and the
Prophets.”

Matthew 22:34-40

Dear Parents / Caregivers,

NAPLAN

NAPLAN will run for two weeks, starting Tuesday 11th May for

students in Years 7 and 9. During this time, students will have

regular classes, and at some points they will undertake the

online tests in reading, writing and numeracy. As per normal

expectations, students should be at school every day, and with

a fully charged laptop and personal earphones. There has been

previous correspondence sent home last term and this term

about NAPLAN and best preparation, but should you have

further questions or concerns, please contact us. It is important

that students approach these tests positively and as like a

normal school day.

Opal Cards

We have received feedback from our bus drivers that students are

not presenting their Opal Cards when getting on and off the bus.

If your child catches the bus to or from school, they must be in

possession of their Opal Card.



School Fees

Instalment 2 school fees statements will be mailed to all account holders in the coming weeks. Statements are

sent regardless of whether a payment arrangement has been established in order to inform all account holders

of the balance, and progress payments are listed on the back for your review.

If you have not received a statement by the end of May, please contact the school Finance Office to check that

we have your correct address details. Phone the main school office number 9830 2400, and select Option 2.

Fees may be paid in full based on the Instalments billed, or by setting up a payment arrangement. If you have

not yet set up a payment arrangement this year and would like to do so, please contact the Finance Office and

they will be able to assist you.

Years 7 & 8 Vaccinations

Year 7 vaccinations will be given on Wednesday, 26th May. Permission forms have been sent home and need to

be returned by Friday, 7th May.

Year 8 will be having their second dose of the HPV on Wednesday, 26th May.

School Photos

School Photos will be on taken on Tuesday, 1st June. Order envelopes should be going home in Week 5.



STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES - LEADERS

ROLE NAME Email Address
Teaching

Areas

Principal Mr Kevin Jones kjones@parra.catholic.edu.au

Assistant Principal - Wellbeing Ms Shauna Nash snash@parra.catholic.edu.au

Assistant Principal - Learning Miss Hayley Lalor hlalor@parra.catholic.edu.au

School Counsellor Ms Lauren Luthra lluthra@parra.catholic.edu.au

Leader of Mission (Acting) Mrs Jessica Damski jdamski@parra.catholic.edu.au RE

Leader of Learning Diversity Mrs Deborah Watts dwatts1@parra.catholic.edu.au Maths

Leader of Learning Mr Dale Ahern dahern1@parra.catholic.edu.au HSIE/RE

Leader of Learning Ms Theresa Nielsen tmorabito@parra.catholic.edu.au TAS/LOTE

Leader of Learning Ms Sherene Mitchell smitchell@parra.catholic.edu.au English

Leader of Learning Ms Pauline Tivoli ptivoli1@parra.catholic.edu.au CAPA

Leader of Learning (Acting) Mr Juan Chavez jchavez@parra.catholic.edu.au PDHPE

Leader of Learning Mr Tim Woodbine twoodbine@parra.catholic.edu.au Maths

Leader of Learning Ms Enjoli Rodricks-Testa erodricks-testa@parra.catholic.edu.au Science

Leader of Learning Pathways Stage 5 Ms Nikki Valeri nvalleri@parra.catholic.edu.au Visual Arts

Leader of Learning Pathways Stage 6 Mr Anthony Pope apope@parra.catholic.edu.au English/RE

Leader of Learning Pathways Stage 4 Mr Luke Trotz ltrotz@parra.catholic.edu.au PDHPE

Instructional Coach Mr Colin Newell cnewell2@parra.catholic.edu.au HSIE

Learning Mentor- Benedict House Ms Brittany Bonarius bbonarius1@parra.catholic.edu.au Science

Learning Mentor- Chisholm House Ms Deb Baker dbaker@parra.catholic.edu.au Visual Arts

Learning Mentor- Kolbe House Ms Mea Brown mbrown24@parra.catholic.edu.au English/RE

Learning Mentor – MacKillop House Mr Kharl Carlos kcarlos3@parra.catholic.edu.au RE/PDHPE



STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES - TEACHERS

First Name Surname Teacher’s Email

Desire Barlow dbarlow@parra.catholic.edu.au

Victoria Bravo vbravo1@parra.catholic.edu.au

Mary Bullen mbullen2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Bethany Carder bcarder@parra.catholic.edu.au

Alyson Cefai asmith22@parra.catholic.edu.au

Jordan Chambers jchambers2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Patrice Cordell psmith2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Paul Cross pcross@parra.catholic.edu.au

Colin Edmondson cedmondson@parra.catholic.edu.au

Luke Eisenhuth leisenhuth2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Luke Elliott lelliott6@parra.catholic.edu.au

Victor Fenech vfenech1@parra.catholic.edu.au

Samantha Fresco sfresco@parra.catholic.edu.au

Mark Gallego mgallego2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Melanie Hall mhall13@parra.catholic.edu.au

Lara Hewitson lhewitson@parra.catholic.edu.au

Briannon Horne bhorne4@parra.catholic.edu.au

Sally Jones sjones26@parra.catholic.edu.au

Karlie Killeen kkilleen@parra.catholic.edu.au

Fiona Lopes flopes@parra.catholic.edu.au

Rhiannon Marsh rmarsh2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Carly Marshall cwiese@parra.catholic.edu.au

Sarah Matulewicz smatulewicz@parra.catholic.edu.cu

Natalie Maxwell nmaxwell3@parra.catholic.edu.au

Sheree McCormack smccormack@parra.catholic.edu.au

William Melevo wmelevo2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Victoria Molluso vmolluso@parra.catholic.edu.au

Daniel Mufale dmufale@parra.catholic.edu.au

Sharon Rogers srogers7@parra.catholic.edu.au

Pearl Sanber psanber@parra.catholic.edu.au

Dianne Santos dsantos8@parra.catholic.edu.au

Joshua Schembri jschembri8@parra.catholic.edu.au

Dijana Siric dsiric@parra.catholic.edu.au

Sara Sundstrom ssundstrom@parra.catholic.edu.au

Widad Thalji wthalji@parra.catholic.edu.au

Luke Trotz ltrotz@parra.catholic.edu.au

Heather Wood hwood@parra.catholic.edu.au


